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BAWA funds Focus for the benefit of WA Bridge Clubs. Focus is the main vehicle available for your club to 
ÐÒÏÍÏÔÅ 9ÏÕÒ #ÌÕÂ ÁÎÄ 9ÏÕÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒȭÓ ÁÃÈÉÅÖÅÍÅÎÔÓ ÓÏ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅ ÔÏ !ÕÓÔÒÁÌÉÁȭÓ ÍÏÓÔ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÓÅÄ 3ÔÁÔÅ 
Bridge Newsletter. Involvement promotes not only your club but also the great game that we all enjoy ɀ 
BRIDGE. 

Special thanks to BEATA BIEGANSKI ɀ our talented Production and Web Editor. 

NIGEL DUTTON ɀ BAWA President since 1997-BAWA Webmaster since 1998 and continual contributor 
since 2002. 

DI BROOKS ɀ her Capel journey is at an end. Focus wishes you and Alan all good speed for your return to 
Rockingham. 

MAURA RHODES ɀ such a stalwart for years and although Maura has lain low recently her articles are 
always appreciated. 

JOHN BEDDOW ɀ Tireless champion of the Interclub Teams of Four. 

BILL JACOBS ɀ Multi -year Australian National Bridge Champion, regular author of vugraph commentary 
for Bridge Base Online and editor of the monthly Victorian Bridge Association bulletin for 12 years. 
Winner of the 2013 IBPA Book of the Year award Fantunes.  

RON KLINGER ς is one of the world's leading bridge authors and teachers with more than 50 books to his 
credit. He is also an Australian Grand Master and a World Bridge Federation World Master. He has 
represented Australia in the World Championships 19 times. He won the Bols Brilliancy Prize at the 1976 
World Championships and has created his own "Power" system of bidding. 

MATT MCMANUS ɀ is a National Director and the Chief Tournament Director at the NSWBA. His articles 
cover helpful advice for directors, teachers and players in matters of law and ethics. 

I thank the players in 2016 that took the time and effort to share with everyone their wins, their mistakes 
and their knowledge- we meet them everyday at Bridge ɀ they compete not only at state level but 
interstate and internationally. 

GERRY DALY - MARNIE LEYBOURNE - JOHN BEDDOW  - MAURA RHODES  - NILESH PATEL DAVID DALE - VIV 
WOOD - PHIL POWER - PAUL BRAYSHAW ɀ keep your articles coming! 

I thank everyone of every club who makes the monthly effort to contribute to. 

Around the Clubs  

LINDA BEDFORD-BROWN Nedlands Bridge Club DI BROOKS Bunbury Bridge Club HILARY HEPTINSTALL 
West Coast Bridge Club SHEENAGH YOUNG/KITTY GEORGE/DEB GREENWAY/MARGARET KING West 
Australian Bridge Club SUE LIA Kalgoorlie Bridge Club ANNE HOOPER Northern Districts Bridge Club 
DAVID KININMONTH Swan Districts Bridge Club CHERRY ZAMUDIO Kalamunda Bridge Club IAN JONES 
Mandurah Bridge Club JEAN DANCE/PAULINE TOWNSEND Rockingham Bridge Club MAUREEN KNIGHT 
Geraldton Bridge Club SANDY SUTTON-MATTOCKS Bayswater Bridge Club JOHN PENMAN Fremantle 
Bridge Club JANE WALKER South Perth Bridge Club JAN BURGESS Bridgetown Bridge Club GRAHAM 
MILWARD/DAVID COWELL Undercroft Bridge Club JANE MOULDEN/ROBYN HOWE Busselton Bridge Club 
PAM WADSWORTH Broome Bridge Club MIKE TRAFALSKI Albany Bridge Club PHILLIP POWELL Denmark 
Bridge Club LYNDIE TREVEAN/VALERIE ISLE Melville Bridge Club DAVID WHEATON Joondalup Bridge Club 
TIRZA COHEN Maccabi Bridge Club. 

 

LINDA BEDFORD-BROWN 

"Å ÒÅÁÄÙ ÆÏÒ ÍÙ ȬÇÅÎÔÌÅ ÎÕÄÇÉÎÇȭ ÉÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙȦ  
Next articles please before January 20th 2017. 
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Congratulations to our WA players: 

,).$! 34%2. 7/-%.ȭ3 4%!-3 7)..%23 

 

Viv Wood, Alida Clark  
(Pele Rankin and Eileen Li) 

BOBBY EVANS SENIORS TEAMS WINNERS 

 

Far right Jonathan Free (Michael Smart, 
Robert Sebesfi and Richard Douglas) 

 

Datum winners 
Jonathan Free and Michael Smart 

REGULAR FEATURES: 
Around the Clubs by Linda Bedford-Brown ......................................... 5 
Nothing to think about from Matt McManus ...................................... 17 
Test Your Slam Play by Bill Jacobs.................................................... 20 
Capel Goodbye by Di Brooks ............................................................. 22 
Results ................................................................................................ 26 
Diarize Now ....................................................................................... 30 
 
SPECIAL FEATURES: 
ABF Teaching Fellows ....................................................................... 18 
BAWA Easter Congress 1983 from Nigel Dutton ............................... 19 
Lead Directing Doubles from Phil Power .......................................... 21 
Show of Strength by Ron Klinger ....................................................... 23 
Kendenup One Day Congress from Heather Fergie .......................... 24 
 

EDITORS: 

 

 
Linda Bedford -Brown  
(08) 9386 1349 
bedfords@bigpond.net.au 
 

 

 
Beata Bieganski  
Production and Web Editor 
(08) 9300 5460 
b.bieganski@yahoo.com.au 
 

 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ hǇŜƴ ¢ŜŀƳ tƭŀȅƻŦŦ 
нлмт 

Congratulations to the HOLLANDS team! 

 

Winners of the 2017 Australian Open Team 
Playoff - Justin Howard, Peter Hollands, David 

Beauchamp, Matthew Thomson, Andrew Peake 
and Peter Gill 

The final of the Playoff to select the Australian 
Open Team for 2017 was won by the HOLLANDS 
team who defeated the BILSKI team, 271 imps to 

224.1 imps over 128 boards. 

file:///C:/Users/Beata/Desktop/Beata/FOCUS_2016/12%20Dec%202016/Focus122016.docx%23_Toc467786173
mailto:bedfords@bigpond.net.au
mailto:b.bieganski@yahoo.com.au
http://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/11/Open-Playoff-Winners.jpg
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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
B y  N i g e l  D u t t o n  

I sat on an appeal committee 
other day, the appeal was quite 
complex and took quite some 

time both before and during the hearing. The 
director also spent a large amount of time 
preparing his submission to the committee ɀ as 
did the players involved. I mention this because 
ALL of the time and ALL of the angst and ALL of 
the effort would have been unnecessary had the 
players involved called the director at the time of 
the initial infraction. Instead they made their own 
decision ÔÏ ÃÁÒÒÙ ÏÎ ÁÎÄ ×ÈÅÎ Á ȰÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÉÏÎȱ ÁÔ 
the end of the hand began ɀ then the director was 
called. The appeal was upheld and an adjusted 
score was awarded which compensated for 
damage caused by misinformation. However, the 
point of mentioning all of this was to report that 
both pairs were given a significant IMP penalty 
for failing to call the director at the time he 
should have been called. 

A similar circumstance came to my attention the 
other day ɀ at a local club session a player 
claimed the remaining tricks in a contract, clearly 
stating a line of play. The opponent disagreed. 
The claimant offered to play the hand. WRONG. 
4ÈÅ ÓÉÔÕÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÅÎ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐÅÄ ÉÎÔÏ Á ÈÅÁÔÅÄ ȰÈÅ 
ÐÌÁÙÅÄ ÔÈÉÓȱȟ ȰÓÈÅ ÐÌÁÙÅÄ ÔÈÁÔȱȟ ȰÎÏ ) ÄÉÄÎȭÔȱ 
emotional and unpleasant experience.  The 
ÄÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ ÁÒÒÉÖÅÄ ÓÏÒÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ÁÌÌȭÓ ×ÅÌÌȢ .ÏÔ 
really. I would have encouraged the director to 
settle the final result of the contract and then fine 
ÂÏÔÈ ÐÁÉÒÓ ȰÁ ÔÏÐȱ ÏÒ ×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒȟ ÆÏÒ ÆÁÉÌÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÃÁÌÌ 
the director when the claim was disputed. Let it 
be clear - if you claim and the opponents disagree 
you cannot now play the hand. The director must 
be called immediately. OK so you may not know 
all of these rules ɀ so here is an easy one for you. 
For ANY INFRACTION or ANY DISAGREEMENT at 
the table the director must be called 
IMMEDIATELY. 

You may recall that some 3 years ago BAWA held 
a Special General Meeting to endorse the concept 
that BAWA should find a permanent home as a 
junior partner with the Melville Bridge Club. A 
Memorandum of Agreement between Melville 
and BAWA was duly signed. Melville had been 
offered a substantial redevelopment / re-location 
at Tompkins Park in Ardross. In the end, mainly 

due to cost, the council shelved the Tompkins 
Park proposal but did offer the club an excellent 
alternative. I am pleased to report that after 
much blood, sweat and tears, mostly for the 
Melville committee, the end does appear to be in 
sight; at a recent most cordial and fruitful 
meeting with the CMBC committee a new 
Memorandum was concluded. The council 
suggests the first quarter of 2018 as the timetable 
for the move. Watch this space. 

At the recent ANC a player in the Victorian Open 
Team also played in the Restricted Butler ɀ an 
event for players with less than 300 master 
points. This caused some angst and the ABF was 
ÁÓËÅÄ ÔÏ ÅØÁÍÉÎÅ ÔÈÅ ÄÅÆÉÎÉÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ȰÁ ÒÅÓÔÒÉÃÔÅÄ 
ÐÌÁÙÅÒȱ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÁÉÍ ÏÆ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÉÔ ÍÏÒÅ ÁÃÃÕÒÁÔÅÌÙ 
reflect the spirit of the restricted category. 300 
master points is very easy to check and enforce 
ÁÎÄ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÓ ÎÏ ȰÄÅÃÉÓÉÏÎÓȱ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÍÁÄÅȢ "ÅÃÁÕÓÅ 
of this the ABF have decided that the current 
definition of restricted player will be maintained. 
BAWA has also examined the issue and is 
considering the idea that a restricted player 
should have less than 300 master points of which 
no more than 100 can be Gold points. As you may 
know Gold master points are won at national 
events. Your views, as always, would be welcome. 
John Beddow is the TC Secretary and his email 
details are on our web site. 
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Around the Clubs 
B y  L i n d a  B e d f o r d - B r o w n  
 

Northern Districts Bridge Club 
F r o m  A n n e  H o o p e r  

The Mixed Pairs Red Point was held on 17 
November.  It was a most enjoyable afternoon 
with a good turnout.  Thanks to all who helped 
with the catering during the break, especially 
Merilyn Summerville, Jenny Liggins and Anne 
Hooper.  Thanks also to Lee Leach for directing 
and everyone else who helped out on the day. 

 

The winners were Harriet and Bruce Penhey. 

 

2nd Merilyn Summerville and Bill Summerville. 

The last (members only) Red Point will be held 
on Monday 12 December. 

Our monthly raffle winners were Lyn Fakira and 
Trevor Peters also Clive and Jan Webber. This is 
always very popular with members. The 
Christmas Lunch which will be held at the Hyatt 
on 7 December. This year we hired two buses to 
deliver us to the door and take us home later. 

We have had a lot of visitors lately which is great. 
However, as space is limited at the Hall we have 
to accommodate members first. We haven't had 
to turn anyone away so far and we do love to see 
visitors!  

The hall is in the middle of Seacrest Park (sports 
ovals), Seacrest Drive, Sorrento. We play Monday 
and Thursday at 12.15 for a 12.30pm start. You 
will find further details on our website 
ndbc.bridgeaustralia,org  

 

 

West Australian 
Bridge Club 

F r o m  M a r g a r e t  K i n g  

It was with great sadness for our club members 
to learn of the death of our Past President and 
Patron JOHN ASHWORTH. John's friends 
describe him as first and foremost a gentleman 
and a delight to play with or against. 

John played for and captained the Australian 
team. He was one of the few WABC members who 
played bridge when our club was situated in West 
Perth, Dalkeith and at our present club in 
Swanbourne. He was a member of the first WA 
team to represent the State in Adelaide in 1958. 
With his long time partner Toby Manford he 
played club bridge, congresses and at State level. 
In 2011 he and Toby came third in the State 
Mixed Pairs. John had won the same event with 
Toby's mother Dorothy Krantz in 1965. He was a 
Silver Grand Master with 4,856 points. He leaves 
his wife Lorraine, a daughter and a son and a 
huge void at WABC. 

The Melbourne Cup Luncheon and Red Point 
Event was a great success. The sweep stake was 
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efficiently managed by Michael and Helen George 
who happily run this every year. 

 

The Hat Parade was won by Bernard Yates for the 
best dressed man and Fleta Lidbury for 
originality. We congratulate the winners. 

 

Our 2017 winner of the Mabs McCulloch Trophy, 
which is given each year to the person with the 
greatest amount of green points accumulated at 
our club events was Jocelyn Parry. Jocelyn has 
now won this trophy 5 times. Well done Joc. 

Undercroft Bridge Club 
F r o m  G r a h a m  M i l w a r d  

Everything continues to go well at our temporary 
accommodation and players survived the first hot 
day without too much discomfort. The hall 
proved to be an excellent venue for our 
Melbourne Cup function. Members sat under the 
large verandah enjoying champers and a 
wonderful feast. If there had been a couple of 
ponies cantering around the football oval, we 
could have imagined ourselves at Flemington!! 
Our many thanks to Vice President Alan Tolley 

who did a great job organising the very successful 
day. 

 

Work on our Clubrooms continues to progress 
well. The floor slab has been poured and, with 
bricks on site, big changes will be seen soon. The 
extension will enable the housing of up to 32 
tables and provide great flexibility for future 
operations. 

Our recently held Gwen Johnson Teams of 4 
Competition saw the following results. 

 

1st President Graham Milward, Brian Fensome, 
James Steer (sub), Beata Bieganski, Tad 
Bieganski (and Carol Fensome) 

 

2nd Satish Bedekar, Robin Rose,  Nerilyn Mack 
and Tony Eardley 
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3rd Jenny Bandy, Chris Jenkins, Joanna 
Tennyson and Tony Martin 

Congratulations to all those players. 

Currently our ȰÏÐÅÎ ÔÏ ÁÌÌȱ 3×ÉÓÓ 0ÁÉÒÓ 
competition is underway and has attracted a 
good number of highly skilled visitors to test the 
locals. 

The year has been very successful at Undercroft 
and our second group of learners has recently 
ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ,ÅÓÌÉÅ 2ÏÕÔÌÅÄÇÅȭÓ excellent 
classes. Congratulations to Bev King, Faye Darch, 
Beryl Wansbrough, June Price, Yuki Gale, Kerry 
'ÏÌÄÆÉÎÃÈȟ !ÎÎÅ ÁÎÄ ,ÁÒÒÙ /ȭ2ÅÉÌÌÙȟ "ÒÉÁÎ 7ÅÌÔÏÎȟ 
Andrew Lindsay, Lynn Smith, Bruce Mackay and 
Sharon Dyball for successfully completing the 
course. I hope you all have a long and enjoyable 
future with our Club. 

Many thanks to everyone who has so willingly 
given up time to help with the functioning of the 
Club during 2016. 

Best wishes to all bridge players and their 
families for a very pleasant festive season and a 
safe, fulfilling 2017. 

I look forward with high hopes for a great next 
year at Undercroft. 

 

Joondalup Bridge Club 
F r o m  D a v i d  W h e a t o n  

October and November have been busy months 
with two Red Point events held.  

In the October 17th Red Point Event the N/S 
winners were The President, David Wheaton and 

Committee Member, Christine Bacon. 2nd place 
went to Vice President Eddie Pozarowszcyk & 
Neale Consigliere. 

East West winners were Nilesh and Mina Shah 
with 2nd place to Dino Pardini and Vivienne 
Koulouvi. 

 

Christine Bacon and David Wheaton 

 

V. P. Eddie with Mina and Nilesh Shah 

In the November 17th Red Point Event N/S 
winners were Trevor Burr and Gerard Roussilhes 
with runners up Anu Shah and Mina Nilesh Shah. 

The East West winners were Val Dekenah and 
Merle Mann with Eddie Pozarowszcyk and 
Eleanor Davidson runners up.  

 

Merle Mann and Val Dekenah. 
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Eleanor Davidson and V.P Eddie. 

As President, I would like to say how inspiring it 
is for me to be playing with Eleanor Davidson.  I 
first played with her 20 years ago when she was a 
sprightly 74 year old.  She still plays great bridge 
and it is a pleasure and honour to see her in our 
club. 

So we must look forward to our next Red Point 
Event on Thursday December 8th and our 
mammoth Xmas Party on Tuesday evening 13th 
December. Last year we had 140 members 
attending the Xmas party and this year we expect 
close to 180. With Full buffet, drinks, professional 
entertainment, Quiz with Prizes and the Mighty 
Booths, photo booth it is a full on evening with 
not a bridge card in sight. 

Our 24 beginners are more than half way through 
the course and we look forward to welcoming 
them as full members in time for the Xmas Party.   

Our club will close for the Xmas break after the 
Dec. 20th session and reopen in 2017 on January 
2nd.  We look forward to another successful year 
in 2017 and we wish all bridge players an 
enjoyable festive season and good bridging. .  

For session times and other information visit our 
website www.joondalupbridgeclub.com.au 

Mandurah Bridge Club 
F r o m  I a n  J o n e s   

The winners of the Thursday Best 3 out of 4 held 
in October were Jean McLarty and Frances 
Darnborough . Runners up were Corrie Davis & 
Clyde England with Denise Sampson & Roman 
Gdowski placed 3rd. 

 

Denise Sampson and Roman Gdowski won the 
Restricted 0 ɀ 300 MPs Championship held in 
October. 

 

The runners up were Alan Dundas and Clyde 
England. 

 

3rd Kimberley Zhao and Corrie Davis  

The Teams event in November was won by Jill 
Dixon, Joy Hampson, Robina McConnell and 
Anne Wheel. 

Melbourne Cup Day is always well-attended, with 
the usual sweepstake and the race watched on 
the large screen. Everyone entered the spirit of 

.!²! !CCL[L!¢95 .wL5D9 
/[¦.{ 

Focus will print details of your congress or red 
point events. All you have to do is email the full 

details before the 20th  of each month to be 
ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÉÓÓÕÅ. 

Send to Linda Bedford-Brown  

bedfords@bigpond.net.au 
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the event, enjoying the food and fun with 11 
tables for bridge afterwards. 

 

Roger Lowe was voted the Best Dressed member 
on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nedlands Bridge 
Club 

F r o m  L i n d a  B e d f o r d - B r o w n  

Melbourne Cup Day was its usual success ɀ Many 
thanks to Robin Burton and Ian Bailey for their 
fabulous organisational skills ɀ a superb lunch, 
sweep and directing with witty anecdotes. 

The Field! 
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VALE 
Dee Evans 

In the New Year Fiske Warren will be running the 
following course for beginners: 

8 lessons on Tuesday mornings 10.00 am to 12.00 
noon, starting 14th February 2017.The bidding 
system taught will be Acol. 

The cost of each course will be $100, inclusive of 
tea, coffee and biscuits. 

Anyone with questions or who wishes to enrol 
should email Fiske: fiskebridge@bigpond.com 

Our members are continuing with their successes 
Congratulations to: 

V Winning the Open Teams final ɀ Fiske 
Warren ɀ Deana Wilson ɀ Cynthia 
Belonogoff  

V Golden West ɀ 2nd Viv Wood, 3rd  Mitch 
Garbutt and Jonathan Pynt, "ÅÓÔ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
Pair Jan Blight and Viv Zotti, 5 th  Robina 
McConnell, "ÅÓÔ -ÅÎȭÓ 0air Fiske Warren.  

V Super Vets ɀ Winners Pauline Hammond 
and David Schokman 

V Sydney Spring Nationals - Linda Stern 
7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 4ÅÁÍ 7ÉÎÎÅÒÓ ɀViv Wood  

V Sydney Spring Nationals - Bobby Evans 
Seniors Teams Winners- Jonathan Free 

BONUS RED POINT EVENT 

SATURDAY AFTERNOON 1.30PM 17 DECEMBER 

NORMAL TABLE MONEY 

 

RED POINT EVENT with Lamington Afternoon Tea 

Thursday 26th January 12.30pm 

Normal Table money 

MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL 
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Maccabi Bridge Club 
F r o m  T i r z a  C o h e n  

 

Congratulations to Dadie Greenfield  and Denise 
Sharbanee winners of the club championship 
Pairs. 

Recently Maccabi farewelled John Beddow as 
Director of the club after many years of sterling 
service. 

We all wish him well in his retirement. 

 

 

Bunbury Bridge Club  
F r o m  D i  B r o o k s  

Sunday 30th October Bunbury held its annual 
Pairs Championship. 

 

Winners: Colin Saunders and Esther Saunders  

Runners-Up: Colin Bell and Diane Brooks 

 

Handicap Winners: Graham Bowman and Stella 
Dixon with Vice President Andy Males. 

 

Best Pair Under 50 Master Points; Jo Grozovski 
and Colleen Skipsey. 
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Thirty two pairs vied for the Championship. The 
Saunders capped their year with a win of both the 
Championship Teams as well as the Pairs. Well 
done, Colin and Esther. 

Melville Bridge Club 
F r o m  L y n d i e  T r e v e a n  

The City of Melville Bridge Club take this 
opportunity to wish you all the very best over 
this Christmas season. 

 

Highlights for the year, at our club, have included 
our Bridge for Brain Reserve Day with a 
whopping $1,000 being raised and donated, our 
Melbourne Cup Day Competition which is always 
a great fun day, and many well attended red point 
competitions. Of course, welcoming many new 
members and members from other bridge clubs 
to our club is always a pleasure also. 

Our negotiations with the City of Melville Council 
have continued to go very well, and we are now 
very excited, to see the final plans for our new 
club rooms displayed in our current club rooms. 
Our new club will have 41 tables with a provision 
for another twenty. 

It has been a good and busy year and we are all 
very proud of our achievements.  

We look forward to seeing you to our Club in 

2017 and, once again, wish you all the very best 
for Christmas and a Happy New Year filled with 
family, friends, fun and good bridge play.  

Rockingham Bridge Club 
F r o m  J e a n  D a n c e  

The SCORPIO PAIRS was held in October 

 

Winners Sue Stephen and .ÉÃËÙ /ȭ#ÏÎÎÅÌÌ 

2nd Terry Turner and Joy Turner 

UNDER STATE MASTERS: Jenny Green and Jean 
Dance. 

UNDER LOCAL MASTERS: Wendy Fulwood and 
Ann Beard 

 
 

Winning the Nedra Arnott Pairs in 
November Pat Hoson and Yvonne 
Mathews  with Director, Eve Dethlefsen 
(centre) 

2nd Rita Hood and Dave Clark  

UNDER STATE MASTERS - Jean Minns and 
.ÉÃËÙ /ȭ#ÏÎÎÅÌÌ  






































